

volume fifteen, number nineteen

may 12, 1985

TRUSTEES APPROVE THREE NEW DEANS

hree new deans of schools at IUPUI were approved at the recent meeting in Bloomington of the IU trustees. Patricia A. Boaz was given a two-year appointment as dean of student affairs. Dr. H. William Gilmore was named dean of the School of Dentistry and William J. Voos met approval as dean of the Herron School of Art. An associate professor of chemistry in the School of Science, Boaz is also an associate dean of faculties at IUPUI. She has served as acting dean of student affairs since last July and in 1983 was associate dean of the School of Science. Dr. Gilmore, an Indianapolis dentist-teacher-reasearcher, replaces Dr. Ralph E. McDonald who has been dean in the School of Dentistry since 1969. He is a professor of operative dentistry (part-time) at the school and was chairman of the department from 1964-1970. In general practice for 18 years, Dr. Gilmore has also been a visiting professor at the U. of Pittsburgh and at several other universities in the U.S. and Latin America. He served as editor of the Journal of the Indiana Dental Association (1974-1984). Voos, president and former dean of the Atlanta (Ga.) College of Art, succeeds Arthur Weber as dean at Herron. He brings to his new post considerable experience in major building projects at several schools, including planning and design of larger facilities at Atlanta College--experience compatible with IUPUI's plans for Herron. He was dean of Atlanta during his 12 years there, and was an associate professor of art, assistant dean and associate dean of fine arts at Washington University, St. Louis.

\$

Tuition increases for all campuses, starting with the fall semester, were among many agenda items also approved by the trustees. Higher operational costs made increases necessary. IU President John W. Ryan pointed out at the trustees' meeting that IU's tuition is still among the most economical in the Big Ten and across the country. For 1985-86 tuition per credit hour for the IUPUI campus will be \$50 for undergraduates and \$69.50 for graduates, compared to last year's rate of \$46.50 for undergraduates and \$65.75 for graduate students.

LEADER IN CARE OF CANCER IN CHILDREN HEADS SURGERY

Dr. Jay L. Grosfeld has been appointed chairman of the Dept. of Surgery at IU by the IU trustees. The Lafayette F. Page Professor and director of pediatric surgery at IU since 1981, Dr. Grosfeld joined the university as professor and director of pediatric surgery in 1972. He is a recognized leader in the research and care of children with cancer and in neonatal surgery. Regarding his plans for the department, Dr. Grosfeld said, "The recruitment of topnotch faculty over the next two years will enhance the current work of our faculty, so that we will be able to expand our creative research program. This will dictate the future direction of clinical care in Indiana, particularly in cardiology, cancer and fetal surgery, as well as programs in organ transplantation...."





The White River Park State Games will involve 25,000 athletes. To receive your copy of the 1985 Athletes Handbook and Entry Form, call 632-6610. Or you can pick up a handbook request at your nearest Hook's Drug Store. Deadline is May 15.

Amateur athletic events are planned for all ages.

NEWS 'N' NOTES FROM HERE 'N' THERE

There Once Was A Man Named Lear...-May 12 is the birthday of limerick writer Edward Lear (1811-1888) and of Florence Nightingale (1820-1910). So it's limerick day and International Nurses' Day. And, week? It's police, hospital, historic preservation, nursing home, Girls Club week. And, we are not forgetting Mom--Happy Day.

Biochemistry Seminar -- Dr. Howard J. Edenberg, associate professor, Dept. of Biochemistry, IU, presents "Molecular Genetics of Alcohol Dehydrogenase: Part I" on May 13, 4 p.m., MS 326. Coffee/tea at 3:30 p.m., MS 409.

Only \$5--All-tournament tickets for the NAIA Fast Pitch Softball Championship, May 16-18, IUPUI Athletic Fields, are only \$5. Sixteen college women's fast pitch softball teams from U.S. compete along with our own IUPUI team. For ticket information, call Ext. 7364. For tourney info, call Marika Kalyvas, Ext. 3764.

No Fear of Heights?——Several men, ages 36-56, and one woman, 50, who have no fear of heights are needed as non-phobic subjects in a study of the biological and psychological aspects of phobic anxiety. Must attend four appointments. Selected volunteers will be paid. For more information, call the Dept. of Psychiatry, The Anxiety Project, Ext. 7422.

1985 Fitness Day--Our annual fitness day on May 23 on the lawn of the Union Building will have door prizes and 30 booths in which you can check your mental and physical shape. Office volunteers provided by calling Alice Taylor, Ext. 4591. Food and fun begins at 9:30 a.m.

Martinsvillians -- Shirley Bastin, School of Nursing, needs a ride from Martinsville to the Medical Center where she works 8 a.m.-5 p.m., Monday-Friday. Call Ext. 4585.

Dentistry Library Hours—The School of Dentistry library has special summer hours and special hours during the Memorial Day holidays. Summer hours from May 13-July 25 are: Monday—Thursday, 7:30 a.m.-8 p.m.; Friday, 7:30 a.m.-5 p.m.; Saturday 9 a.m.-4:30 p.m., closed Sunday. The library will be closed May 25-May 27 for Memorial Day holidays.

Free Blood Pressure Care—The Family Practice Center will provide free medication and medical care for high blood pressure for up to 1 1/2 years in a hypertension study. Need patients ages 21-65 (except women with child-bearing potential and patients who require any prescription drugs for other conditions). Includes free physical exam, lab tests, chest x-ray, cardiogram and eye exam. Clinic visits flexible. To offset expenses of travel, parking, time off work, etc., qualifying patients will receive \$10 for each visit. Call Dr. Jackson or Ms. Arnold, R.N., Ext. 2167.

Microbiology/Immunology Seminar -- Paul M. Sondell, associate professor, Dept. of Human Oncology/Pediatrics and Genetics, U. of Wisconsin, will present "Clinical Cancer Treatment with Adoptive Immunotherapy: Progress and Prospects" on May 16, 4 p.m., MS 205. All welcome.

AGREE ON ACADEMIC APPOINTMENTS AND ARCHITECTS

Dealing with a full agenda at their recent meeting in Bloomington, the IU trustees gave the nod to the appointment of Su-Shing Chen as chairman of the Dept. of Computer and Information Science, School of Science. In personnel action affecting the School of Liberal Arts, the trustees approved the three-year appointment of Patrick J. McGeever, professor of political science and adjunct professor of American Studies, as chairman of the Dept. of Political Science. He replaces Richard A. Fredland, professor of political science, for whom the trustees approved a one-year appointment as the school's acting assistant dean of student affairs. Approval was also given for a one-year appointment of Fredland as coordinator of international affairs at the school. Also, a three-year appointment was approved for Lucila I. Mena, associate professor of Spanish, as chairman of the Dept. of Spanish.

In other matters the trustees approved Browning Day Mullins Dierdorf Inc., Indianapolis architectual firm, as both the design and project architect for the new National Institute for Fitness and Sport Facility here. They also selected Edward Larrabee Barnes Associates, New York City, as project architect for the development of a conference center on campus at an estimated cost of \$12 million to be provided by several sources in the public and private sectors. It will include meeting rooms, auditorium, exhibit area, teleconference facilities and a central registration area and will be located on a two-block site bordered on the west by Agnes Street, east by Blake Street, south by Michigan Street and north by North Street. And they authorized the plans to proceed to enlarge the south parking garage to accommodate 2,000 vehicles. Cost is estimated at \$6.9 million, to be funded from parking revenues.

CITE EXTRA EFFORTS OF TWELVE ON CAMPUS

Among the 80 nominees, 12 people—six staff, six faculty—were honored for their extra effort on the job and in their relations with co-workers and the public. A check and plaque were given during the second annual Experience Excellence Recognition Award ceremony held recently. The staff honorees are: Anthony R. Brillo, plumber, Physical Plant, for creating a friendly atmosphere at Riley Hospital; Phyllis Brumbaugh, cardiovascular perfusionist at University Hospital, for her gift of comforting patients and families; Patricia Griswold, director of education, Cerebral Palsy Clinic, Rotary Building, for her ability to foster understanding in persons working with families and patients; Mary Kuhn, supervisor, Printing and Duplication Dept., 38th St. campus, for her gracious attitude as "sole/soul" printing and duplicating source at the School of Science and the campus; Della Pacheco, business/manager/publicist, IUPUI Theater, for volunteering countless hours in developing and operating the theater, and Nina Pick, certified orthopist, Rotary Building, for her cheerful and good heart and willingness to help others.

Faculty honorees are: W. David Bostwick, associate dean of student affairs, Engineering and Technology, for his sensitivity to students' needs; Merle R. Draper, director, Guided Studies Program, Education, for instilling confidence in students and just being there when needed; Myra D. Mason, director, university affairs, Dentistry, for leadership, dedication and commitment to the minority community; David Z. McSwane, assistant professor, Public and Environmental Affairs, for unselfishly giving of time and talent to promote the health of the community; Jan Shipps, director, Center for American Studies, professor of history, Liberal Arts, for tireless efforts in many important university projects and activities, and Arlene M. Wilson, director, Dept. of Nutrition and Dietetics, University Hospital, professor of medicine, for her dedication in helping to create pride and quality in employees.

FEE COURTESY FORMS DUE JUNE 1

Faculty and staff who plan to use the fee courtesy for the fall semester for themselves or dependent children should fill in and return the Fee Courtesy Form to Personnel Office no later than June 1. The bursar's office must have verification of full-time employment or students may be required to pay full fees. The forms are in UV-200. (Note that even if you filled out the forms for previous semesters, new ones must be completed for fall.)

LILLY FACULTY FELLOWSHIPS/TRAVEL FUND INFORMATION READY

Research and Sponsored Programs announces that applications and guideline information for the Overseas Conference Fund and the Lilly Endowment Faculty Open Fellowships 1986-87 are available. Deadline for the Overseas Conference fund is June 1 for travel after July 2, '85. Guidelines and applications for the Lilly fellowships are also ready now. Competition begins Nov. 1. For more information, call associate dean W.S. Johnson II, Ext. 8285.

Dr. Ralph E. McDonald, dean of the School of Dentistry since 1969, will be honored at a dinner recognizing his retirement. The dinner is June 17 at the Marten House. For information, call Ext. 7302.

POSITIONS AVAILABLE

FACULTY POSITION, one-year, non-tenure appointment, Child Welfare Unit supervisor, School of Social Work. Requires development and administration of a child welfare teaching-learning unit for BSW or MSW students undertaking field placements in the Marion County Dept. of Public Welfare. Requires master's degree in social work and two years' post-master's practice experience. Preference given to those with experience in child or public welfare services and/or social work education. Submit resume with names and addresses of three references as soon as possible to Dr. Howard Hess, Director of Field Instruction, ES 4122. Call Ext. 8467.

FACULTY, School of Nursing, full-time in maternity nursing and part-time (fall, 1985) in psychiatric nursing. Also available is part-time nursing of children. Requires master's degree in nursing and two years' relevant practice experience. Prefer teaching experience. Call Ext. 4353.

FACULTY, School of Nursing, full-time, fall '85. Expectation of quality teaching, service and research. Involves didactic and clinical instruction for second semester ASN students and clinical practice in both adult and child care units for integrated life span course sequence. Call Dr. M. Applegate, NU 120, Ext. 4353.

(Note: All non-faculty positions must be cleared through the Office of Personnel at IUPU I before they can be listed in the Green Sheet.)

(IUPUI is an AA/EO Employer)

green sheet

*News Bureau
Indiana University-Purdue University
at Indianapolis
355 Lansing Street
Indianapolis, Indiana 46202

(ARCH-791205)

ARCHIVES UNIVERSITY LIBRARY 420 ELAKE STREET